
 
 
 
 

CARPOOL DIRECTIONS 

The C.O. Harrison Main Parking Lot is located on the south 
side of the building (the left as you enter the driveway). For 
students in grades 1-5 this is the lot were students should be 
dropped off in the morning and where they will be picked up 
in the afternoon (Some exceptions are made for morning 
Kindergarten Pick-up and Afternoon Kindergarten Drop-off). 
There are 5 parts to the lot. 1 The Driveway (Left of flag 
pole), 2 The Circle (right of the flag pole)- this is for buses 
only, 3 The Drop-off and Pick-up Location (Carpool Area), 
4 The Chutes, 5 Open Parking (for people that will be here 
all day and will be leaving after carpool is over). *Always 
remember to drive slowly and be mindful of children 
when driving on school grounds! Be courteous and 
patient. We will work very hard to get you in and out as 
quickly, and safely, as possible. 

In the morning there will be staff members present to assist 
students. Parents are urged to pull down to the basketball 
hoop (following the white line). We ask you to pull this far 
forward in order to keep traffic off Neeb Road. Students 
should exit the car and walk on the side of the line closest to 
the playground and enter the building. The chart (left) shows 
where teachers will be located starting at 8:30. Please do not 
drop students off before 8:30 unless you have made special 
arrangements with the principal. 

Our motto for afternoon pick-up is “first one in, first one out.” 
We have developed a system that safely and efficiently gets 
most of our 970+ students off our lot within 15-20 minutes! 
We ask that you do not enter the lot prior to 2:55 (The lot will 
be blocked off for recess). Starting at 2:55 staff members will 
direct cars to park Bumper-to-Bumper in the Chutes (see 
picture to left). Drivers are asked to leave their cars and 
collect their child in the carpool area. At roughly 3:35, when 
the majority of students and parents have returned to their 
cars, we will begin releasing the chutes from the back (first 
people on the lot) toward the front. Children whose rides are 
not present at dismissal will sit on the benches under the 
awning and wait until the lot is cleared. Please be attentive to 
the staff members that are directing traffic. With your patience 
and assistance we will have another successful and safe year 
here at C.O. Harrison. Last year we averaged 10-11 minutes 
from the time students exited the building and the last chute 
was emptied. 
 


